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Principal’s Message  

Belmore Boys High School Recognised as a Community Hub 
Our school received a community recognition statement from Mr 
Jihad Dib, Member for Lakemba and Shadow Minister for 
Education about community initiatives run by the school, and in 
particular, our Community Breakfast. In his recognition 
statement, Mr Dib showcased our staff, students and school 
spirit. He identified our school as a school that unites everyone 
under the banner of festivity. We are forever grateful to Mr Dib 
for his investment and support of our school and students. 
  
Belmore Celebrates Diversity through an Iftaar dinner  
Our school is committed to being at the centre of a connected 
and well informed community where all members of our Belmore 
family are provided with an environment that is welcoming, 
supportive, safe and happy. Last week, our school joined forces 
with Human Appeal International - Australia, Fettayleh Meats 
and El Sayed Sweets to celebrate our school diversity through 
an Iftaar dinner. With over 400 people in attendance, 100 special 
guests including representatives from the Department of 
Education, local businesses and industries, universities and 
service providers, it was our 

biggest Iftaar since its inception at our school. Dr Zachariah 
Matthews addressed guests with the wisdoms around the 
spiritual journey of fasting.   Jihad Dib, Member for Lakemba 
represented Sophie Cotsis, our local member for Canterbury who 
is currently on sick leave. Mr Dib's speech revolved around the 
importance of understanding cultural and religious backgrounds 
as well as the growth of our community and society in general. It 
was energising to see staff, students, parents and community 
members celebrate the spirit of Belmore, a spirit of love and care 
towards all.  
  
At Belmore, we deeply understand that in diversity lies our strength. We do not tolerate difference, 
we celebrate it. On behalf of our school community, I would really like to thank Human Appeal 
International - Australia for their ongoing support toward our school. 
 

 

Ms Ramadan 

Belmore Boys High Upcoming Events 2018 Term 1&2 

Event Date & Time Location 
Last day of term Fri 6th July All students to attend 

First day term 3 for students Tue 24th July All students to attend 

Parent and Teacher evening Tue 31st July In hall 

Education Week Mon 6th Aug- 10th  

P&C Meeting Thur 9th Aug & Thur 20th Sept Common Room 

http://www.belmoreboy-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

Deputy Principals’ Message 

Library Refurbishment 
The focus of last year’s PBL project with our Year 7 students had 
been to redesign and update the Library by providing a vibrant and 
engaging learning environment. Our School has just received the new 
and updated furniture which 
propels our Library into a 21st 
century learning space.  

Ms Ellis 
 
 
 

Year 11 Report Mark 
The New South Wales Educational Standards Authority (NESA) 

has changed the assessment scheduling for senior years. To reduce excessive stress and allow 

more time for teaching and learning, school-based assessment tasks will be capped at three per 

course in Year 11 and four per course in Year 12 (including the HSC trial examination). Our reporting 

period falls in the middle of the year 11 course therefore the half yearly report mark may reflect 

different things in different courses. Some courses may have completed one or two of the official 

assessment tasks, some courses may have completed one formal assessment task and a number 

of formative assessment activities. I encourage you to thoroughly read the comment section of each 

report and contact the class teacher here at school if you want further information about the report 

mark. We will be inviting parents to school for a parent teacher evening Tuesday week 2 of term 3, 

31st July.  

Mr Borg 

Iftaar dinner 



 

Perfect attendance Year 7  School Performers 

Construction Projects in action 

 
Science & Library in action 



Mathematics winners 
The Mathematics Faculty have provided all students from Years 7 to 
10 with free access to Mathletics. Mathletics is designed to provide 
students with a captivating learning experience based on curriculum 
content, structured and interactive support, with engaging gaming and 
rewards. Students are encouraged to use this tool at school in their 
classes and the library, however, they should also be encouraged to 
make use of it at home to further improve their skills in mathematics. 
A certificate is awarded to a student once they have earned 1000 points in a single week. Points are awarded 
across Mathletics and students may receive a Bronze, Silver or Gold certificate. Congratulations to all 
students who received a bronze certificate last term and a special congratulations to Zain Siddiqui who 
received a silver certificate. 

Student Profiles 

Hamza Awad 

Year 7 

Favourite sport/team Bulldogs 

Fave food  Butter Chicken 

Best Subject English 

What is Great about BBHS? 

Teachers and students because it is a 

safe school. 

Ambition Tech Engineer in IT  

Muhammed Kanawati 

Year 8 

Favourite sport/team  

Bulldogs  

Fave Food Pizza 

Best Subject PE 

What is Great about BBHS? Everyone gets 

along at our school 

Ambition Play 1st grade Rugby League 
Eugene Toetuu 

Year 9 

Favourite sport/team Storms 

Fave food  MacDonald’s 

Best Subject PASS 

What is Great about BBHS? 

School allows me to be myself  

Ambition I want to take care of my mum  

Nitesh Chand  

Year 10 

Favourite sport/team 

Basketball 

Fave Food  Pizza 

Best Subject Commerce 

What is Great about BBHS?  The gardens 

and view of the city skyline   

Ambition Go to uni to study law  
Mahmoud Hijazi 

Year 11 

Favourite sport/team Football 

Fave Food Donuts 

Best Subject Maths 

What is Great about BBHS?  

Our students are great 
Ambition Become Prime Minister of Australia 

Imam Noer 

Year 12 

Favourite sport/team Soccer 

Fave Food Satay Iam 

Subject Art 

What is Great about BBHS? 

School is social 

Ambition To travel the world  
PBL- Please discuss with your child/ren our focus on Positive Behaviour and Learning. This term 

we focused on bullying. This is a very serious issue so please discuss this with your son/s, about 

physical, verbal and online bullying and how to be responsible, respectful and safe. 
The following students 

have been rewarded for 

displaying our Schools 

PBL values of being 

Responsible, Respectful 

and Safe: 

Omar Abdihashi, Kamal 

Al Kotob, FaresAlzamel, 

Mohamed Aumash, Adam 

El Arnaout, Mohamad 

Fakhouri, Raid Habib, Hamza Hamza, Yousaf Malik, 

Medhat Matar, Ouwais Menzel, Prasad Nirmal, Patehama Puri, Eugene Toetuu, Ahmad Trajesic, Michael Van 

Der Walle. 


